To:	Jordan Cohen 
	Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs (OIRA)
	Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

From:	Jenessa Malin 
	Office of Planning, Research and Evaluation (OPRE)
	Administration for Children and Families (ACF)

Date:	December 17, 2021

Subject:	NonSubstantive Change Request – Early Head Start–Child Care Partnerships Sustainability Study (OMB #0970-0471) 


This memo requests approval of nonsubstantive changes to the approved information collection, Early Head Start–Child Care Partnerships Sustainability Study (EHS-CCP Sustainability Study; OMB #0970-0471). 

Background
The Administration for Children and Families’ EHS-CCP Sustainability Study is a follow-up to the 2015 National Descriptive Study (NDS) of Early Head Start–Child Care Partnerships (OMB 0970-0471) that obtained information about the EHS programs, community-based child care centers, and family child care providers participating in the federal grants supporting the implementation of Early Head Start–child care partnerships (EHS-CCPs). Starting in January 2022, the current study will follow up with EHS programs and child care providers who participated in the NDS to understand whether and how partnerships have been sustained or have dissolved, and which features of partnerships support or impede sustainability.  Data collection activities were approved on September 21, 2021. Minor changes to the interview protocols were requested by the study’s Institutional Review Board. Minor changes to the EHS program director invitation materials acknowledge the possibility that some programs may also be invited to participate in the Early Head Start Family and Child Experiences Survey (Baby FACES; 0970-0354).

Overview of Requested Changes
We have revised our semi-structured interview protocols to include a description of risks and benefits to participation as well as contact information for study staff. The proposed revisions fit within the general purpose of the EHS-CCP Sustainability Study data collection and the intended uses of the study data overall. The following items are attached:

· Instrument 4. Dissolved Partnership Provider Semi-structured Interview Protocol 
· Instrument 5. Sustained Partnership Provider Semi-structured Interview Protocol 

We have also revised EHS program director invitation materials to include conditional text acknowledging that some programs may have also been selected to participate in another, concurrent study, the Early Head Start Family and Child Experiences Survey (Baby FACES; 0970-0354): 
· Appendix B. Supplemental Materials for Surveys
Time Sensitivities 
Data collection is scheduled to begin on January 24, 2022.
